




























 

200 S. Hamilton Rd.  Gahanna, Ohio 43230  
614.342.4010 (Phone)  614.342.4100 (Fax) 

 
April 28, 2021 
 
Jeremy and Amy McIlvoy Letzelter 
4490 Shull Rd 
Columbus, OH 43230 
 
RE:   Project 4490 Shull Rd Variance Letter 
 
  
Dear Jeremy and Amy McIlvoy Letzelter: 
 
The following comments were generated from the review of the submitted plans and documents for the 
referenced project.   
 

Engineering 

1. No Comment 
 

Parks 

2. No Comments per Julie Predieri 
 

Community Development 

3. Informational Comment - No questions/concerns regarding the request.  Please see forthcoming staff 
report for additional information regarding the request. 

 
 
 
 
If you have any comments or questions, please contact me at kelly.wicker@gahanna.gov or (614) 342-4025. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Kelly Wicker 
Administrative Assistant 



 

STAFF REPORT 

Request Summary 

The applicant is requesting variance approval to permit the construction of an unattached garage.  The 

zoning code limits the size of garages to the greater of 800 square feet or 1/3 the size of the floor area of 

the home.  The limitation on size applies to garages only.  Meaning that a similar unattached structure 

such as a barn does not have a size limitation. 

The zoning code also limits the height of unattached accessory structures to 15 feet.  The building plans 

indicate that the garage is 17’ in height.  Unattached accessory structures are also required to be located 

in the rear yard (to the rear of the home).  The site plan indicates the garage is to the side of the home. 

The subject property is zoned Estate Residential (ER-2) and is almost 4 acres in size.  The property 

contains a significant amount of tree cover.  It would appear that this or any other accessory structure 

would have little to no impact on adjacent properties. 

Variance  

• Chapter 1137.08(b) – Accessory structure height limited to 15’ 

o 17’ requested 

• Chapter 1137.08(b) – Accessory structures must be located in rear yard 

o Requested to be in side yard 

• Chapter 1137.09 – Garages are limited to 800 square feet or 1/3 the size of the main structure 

o The existing garage is approximately 460 square feet; new garage is 1,200 square feet 

for a total of 1,660 square feet 

 

Planning Commission shall not grant a variance unless it finds that all of the following conditions apply: 

a) There are special circumstances or conditions applying to the land, building or use referred to in 

the application. 

b) The granting of the variance is necessary for the preservation and enjoyment of substantial 

property rights. 

c) The granting of the application will not materially affect adversely the health or safety of 

persons residing or working in the neighborhood of the proposed use and will not be materially 

detrimental to the public welfare or injurious to property or improvements in such 

neighborhood. 

Recommendation 

Staff recommends approval of the variances as requested.  The property is substantially larger than the 

majority of property in Gahanna.  The large size of the lot would appear to negate any possible negative 

impacts of the garage. 
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Location/Zoning Map 

 
 

 

Respectfully Submitted By:  

Michael Blackford, AICP 

Director of Planning 
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